An agency of the Government of Ontario

Green Ontario Fund 151 Yonge Street, 11th Floor Toronto, ON M5C 2W7 GreenON.ca

By Email

July 18, 2018

Ontario Energy Board 2300 Yonge Street 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attention: Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Walli,

Re: Enbridge Gas Distribution Inc. (the "Applicant")

Application for Renewable Natural Gas Enabling Program and

Geothermal Energy Service Program

OEB File Number EB-2017-0319

Notice of Withdrawal - Green Ontario Fund

The Green Ontario Fund had requested intervenor status based on the Applicant's reference to the GreenON rebates program, which at this time is no longer being offered. Although commitments entered into on or before June 19, 2018 are being honoured (based on certain conditions being met), for the purposes of the hearing, the rebate which was part of the Applicant's Geothermal Energy Services Program is no longer being offered. As a result, the Green Ontario Fund is withdrawing from the above hearing.

Yours truly,

Lauren Sasaki

General Counsel, Green Ontario Fund

cc. P. Sandhu

all parties to EB-2017-0319